

Springfield School

Crewe Green Road, Crewe, Cheshire CW1 5HS t: 01270 685446 f: 01270 258281

e: admin@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk www.springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

Headteacher: Lisa Hodgkison BA (Hons)



Thursday, 07 January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Remote Learning Update

I hope you are all keeping well and safe, I just wanted to update you all on remote learning and how it is going to work starting next week. I want to start by saying, please do not put any pressure on yourself or your child to be sat at an iPad / computer if they can't. This is not to add additional pressure it is to allow your children to see familiar faces and join in where they can.

Remote Learning Package:

- Your class teacher will be paired with another teacher to deliver remote learning, they will deliver sessions on alternate days (the opposite day your child's teacher will be in school)
- Teachers will be offering two zoom sessions per day, these will be a range of activities, singing, games, life skills, literacy, numeracy etc, that will be appropriate for your child.
- There will always be at least two members of staff on the call to ensure a level of safeguarding for all pupils and staff.
- You have access to e-schools for any concerns / queries to discuss with your teacher
- If your child doesn't attend the zoom sessions the teacher will follow up with a phone call on weekly basis.

We understand that this may not be appropriate for all so there will be a level of flexibility with your teacher.

If you do not have access to a suitable device and internet connection please complete the form below, we are currently working with the DfE to ensure all pupils have the technology required for remote learning.

You are all doing an amazing job and we understand this is a difficult time for you all. We are here to support, please do not suffer in silence if you are struggling, we do have channels of support available to you and your family.

If you do have any questions and concerns, please let us know at your earliest convenience and we will endeavour to support and help.

Kind Regards

Lisa

Lisa Hodgkison Headteacher





















